

Golden Lion Golf Society

Meeting at RCGC on 14th June 2023

Present - VC Lester J, Treasurer Dave W, Chairman Mick W, Social Chair Des A, IPC Sean K, Pete F, Luke K, Jason G, Lee R, Steve M, Richard Y, Dave E, Dave M, Dave B, Frankie D, Josh H, Eric B, Mark Mc, Karl T-T, Dean E ...and me .

Apologies recorded from – Captain Karl F, Andy & Steve D, Stuey K, James M, Lawrie F, Nigel A, Darren G, Lewis J and Tony P.

MW opened meeting at 7.30 pm and announced in absence of **Captain Karl F** (incapacitated by stomach bug) **VC Lester J** would be hosting the meeting.

VC Lester J.

1. As stepped in at short notice had no blackout to circulate.
- 2, Congratulated Tommy H (in absence) and Mick W for 1st and 2nd places at Dibden – and in Steve & Andy D's absence thanked them for a great value and fun event.
3. Reminded members of Texas Scramble event at Crookhorn on Saturday 1st July being sponsored by Dave E and Dave B – teams of 4 – only 7 slots currently available so room for 28 but as a Saturday will clash with comp at RC.
4. Reminded next stage of singles & doubles comps need to be completed by 31/7

Treasurer - Dave W:

1. Reported:
 - a) Account balance of approx. £3088 (including some pre-payments for future events), and
 - b) Confirmed payment made of £4800 (with assistance of Pete F for Gift Aid tax uplift) to Sean's nominated charity "Papyrus" in respect of which has received an email receipt, plus £1200 to Claire (from halfway hut) in respect of which a thankyou card has been received.
 - c) Monies still reserved for possible Golden Lion members Memorial Bench and/or tree pending response from Club committee.
 - d) Additional charity funds still available for worthwhile and local good causes.
 - e) Confirmed that will be keeping funds separate for Karl F, s nominated Charity – MND.
 - f) Reiterated comments about being slightly less specific in future events to allow more discretion for spreading monies raised amongst various causes and applying likes of raffle takings back into Society funds.

Social Chair – Des A

1. Reminded Members again of date of Summer party - 15/7- approx. £30 per head to include Comedian, disco and finger buffet food- tables of 10 - needs names and numbers asap. There will be a Raffle on night with monies raised for Society not Charity funds.
2. Reported the 10 pin bowling evening at Gunwharf organised by Lee R had been great success, with possible further events planned .

4. Asked for names and monies from those participating in the Fivers night curry evening.

b) Mentioned GG's Goodwood trip in August....and DW reminded that few people still owe odd £8's

A.O.B

1. Dave W reminded Members – following on from a meeting of top table and h/c committee – that whilst we are a Society with emphasis on having fun – there are prizes being played for and (in accordance with the published rules on website) it is the responsibility of both the individual player AND marker to check scores (both after each hole and at end) , complete and sign card before submission to the captain.

2. Dean E – and separately Josh H – asked about the new society shirts they have ordered ...Dan C not present to answer so held over til next meeting.

3. Lee R – expressed thanks on behalf of all those who took part – to Mick W and Lester J for their efforts in organising excellent trip to Le Touquet last week and Mick confirmed already looking into a possible return next year.

MW thanked VC Lester for standing in and to members for attending and closed meeting 8.00 pm.

R P Keeler